Regional Executive Report- February 2006

The Regional Executive meeting was held Friday February 24th.

The Newsletter Contest Committee was chosen this evening, Carl, Kevin and Bernyce were selected as the committee to receive newsletters and select those which meet the criteria needed for National. So if your club is interested in sending in newsletters please look at the NCCC website for information. 
The National officers and appointed position people came through during the meeting.

Blue Bars deadline for next issue is March 1st (passed by the time you get this).

Treasurer discussed the cost of Blue Bars which was up a lot this past issue plus the increase in postage.

The Business Manager stated that all Regional officers and National Officers both elected and appointed are bonded except for the Convention Treasurer.  For the first time a death claim was filed with K&K.
· Also all governors please check the waiver dates you are holding and destroy any old ones.  You should have received your new waivers at this time.

Joan Thomas, the NCCC webmaster, held a meeting prior to the regional meetings and began discussion to standardize the format so that regions are linked to national.  Also each Region can have their own web page.  Further discussion will be carried out I am sure.

All awards have rules and deadlines posted on the NCCC website.  If you can not find what you are looking for please let us know.

As for the actual RE meeting:

A. Mail out ballots were discussed for unopposed candidates. 

B. According to Roberts Rules of Order: we go by preferential voting.  But would it be feasible to change our by-laws so if a candidate is running opposed would a ballot need to be sent out?
SO GOVERNORS:  Our question to you is:  Do you think an unopposed candidate should have a single vote (vote of confidence) or should each governor get a mailed ballot with a single person running for office?


This would go for officers, national meeting places, and convention.

Let me know how you would vote.  

So the RE’s charge this year is to clean up and print new standing rules for NCCC.

Another question asked and answered was: when is a member a member of NCCC?

When the RMD receives the application and money and dates it.

